

NORTHERN YOUTH FOOTBALL & CHEER

Board Meeting Minutes of March 18, 2025

Location: Meeting conducted at Dillsburg VFW

ATTENDANCE:

Members in attendance:

Ross Fronk, Brittany Hess, Leah Simoncini, Nichol Hare, Tim Janosco, Brittany Hansen, Brianna Martin, Jeremy Wildman, Jess Morret, Jess Armour, Amanda Nye, Robert Innerst, Daniel Peters

Members not present:

Ed Whitt

Attendance by non-members/public:

WHEREAS the NYFC Board Meeting was called to Order by Tim Janosco at approximately 6:33p.m., who formally made a motion to begin along with a second motion.

CHEER: Danielle Peters

- Cheer Registration numbers

GROUP	REGISTERED 3/24
Polar Cub Cheer	1
Smurf Sideline	6 + 2 waitlist
Smurf Sideline + Comp	15
Peewee Sideline	2
Peewee Sideline + Comp	11
Pony Sideline	4 + 1 waitlist
Pony Sideline + Comp	14
Midget Sideline	1
Midget Sideline + Comp	10

- Polar Cub – if no other interest will move them up to join the smurf
- No midget coach at this point in time and no plan on what this team will look like until a decision is made on the football program
 - If no coach is found, Danielle will do it but request that the board pay for a choreographer
 - If you have anyone that may be interested reach out to Danielle
 - New JV team at the HS level that will pull interest away from our program
- Head coaches are selected for all other levels
- Added a category on the cheer signup for personalized pants and sweatshirt
- Submitted all facilities requests for Cheer
- Cheer camp is July 19th
- Uniform fittings July 23rd
- 1st Practice August 4th

FOOTBALL: Ross Fronk

- Head Coaches voting:
 - Pony – Ross Fronk with Mike Simoncini (Voted and approved)
 - Peewee – Tim Janosco (Voted and approved)
 - Smurfs – Open
- Football Registration numbers

GROUP	REGISTERED 3/24
Smurf	3
Peewee	4
Pony	6
Midget	4

- Midget Program:
 - 70 kids have expressed interest in playing at the Jr High level
 - 37 7th grades have expressed an interest
 - Midget coaches are an issue
 - Possibility of looking at paying a coach the same as a Jr High coach would (approx \$4,000)
 - Ross will be doing poll of dads and past coaches to see if there is any other interest
- Ross is working with Coach Coss on plays
- Ross will get an official quote on the “Huddle” program and take a vote at the next meeting
 - Possibility of local business funding this
- We will have 5 home games this year
- Need to get the scale calibrated

MEDICAL: Leah Simoncini, Nurse Practitioner

- Leah will overhaul the black aid bag to make it more suitable to game days/ practices once she gets the bag from Ed

Spiritwear: Leah Simoncini

- Ross got her a link for spirit wear
- Leah will work with Brittany to get this posted to FB and the website
 - Brittany will get access to FB from Ross

TREASURER REPORT: Nichol Hare

- Need to get the bank accounts switched over. Need to set a date with Tim Janosco, Ed whit, Nichol Hare, and Amanda Divittore

The NYFC board met on 3/18/25 and agreed to the change in authorized signers on the Members 1st bank account. Ed Whit and Amanda Divittore will be removed and replaced by Tim Janosco, NYFC Board President, and Nichol Hare, NYFC Treasurer.

- Registration as of 3/18 made is \$7,092.59
- Amanda paid Riddell bill for New Helmets and pads \$2,941.95
- Amanda reached out to Kona Ice, Brickers and Trailer Trash Chili Dogz for the home games this coming season
- Balance in the account is \$38,600

CONCESSIONS: Jeremy Wildman

- Nichol Hare will provide Jeremy and Jess Armour a list of last year's donation items to help make decisions on this year list

FUNDRAISING: Mandy Nye

- Stauffers fundraiser was email blasted and posted to FB
- Night at the races event is being worked on for a night in August
 - Mandy is working with the Monaghan fire company for event location
- BINGO – still on hold due to the number's announcer
 - Currently have 7 purses – need 23 more to do BINGO as normal
 - August/early September is desired timeframe
- Small games of chance license – Danielle will update Nichol on the status of this

VOLUNTEERS: Jess Morret

- Jess Morret is ready to take over – Nichol Hare has helped transfer over all family codes and credits from the 2024 season
- Use the night at the races event as an additional volunteer slots – separate time to sign up link but count towards the yearly requirement of (2) events per family
- Possibility of using BINGO as an additional event as well once date is selected
- Looking to include descriptions of what each volunteer slot involves in the letter for the 2025 year

OTHER POINTS OF INTEREST:

- Dicks grant – Brittany will work with Ed to take care of the application
- Fundraising letters – send out in April/May
 - Brittany will edit the letter and send out to last year's contacts

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday April 16th at 6:30pm at the Dillsburg VFW.

A motion was made by Tim Janosco to adjourn the meeting, a second motion was made, and all were in favor to conclude at 7:07pm.